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New York, NY 10004 Chairman and Chief Executive Officer
212 878-7000 Tel

Metropolitan Transportation Authority

State of New York

August 27, 2024

Hon. Kathy Hochul Hon. Thomas P. DiNapoli
Governor Comptroller

The Capitol State of New York

Albany, NY 12224 59 Maiden Lane, 31st Floor

New York, NY 10038
RE: Response to Final Report #2022-S-6 — Mitigation for Extreme Weather Conditions
and Flooding
Dear Governor Hochul and Comptroller DiNapoli:
On March 13, 2024, the Office of the State Comptroller issued the above referenced audit
report. As required by Section 170 of the Executive Law, [ am providing you with the
attached response which addresses the recommendations contained in the report.
A copy of the final audit report is attached for your convenience.
Sincerely,

%M/L/AM

anno Lieber

c Laura Wiles, MTA Chief of Staff
Monica Murray, Auditor General, MTA Audit Services

The agencies of the MTA

MTA New York City Transit MTA Metro-North Railroad MTA Construction & Development
MTA Long Island Rail Road MTA Bridges and Tunneis MTA Bus Company
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Implementation Status Update:

Implemented and ongoing LIRR is taking steps to enhance its maintenance records by
consistently documenting equipment winterization. By maintaining detailed records,
Engineering can effectively track the winterization activities performed on various
equipment and identify any areas that require improvement or further attention.
Maintenance frequencies for each piece of equipment are based on OEM
recommendations and departmental best practices within the Track discipline.

Recommendation #11

e Establish clear and complete written procedures to address the maintenance,
inspection, and testing process of equipment.

Original Response:

The LIRR acknowledges this recommendation. The WSOP presently includes
Winterization Procedures for the Maintenance of Equipment department, specifically
focused on Locomotives, Coaches, and MU Equipment. In the Engineering department,
winter equipment undergoes in-house maintenance and testing conducted by
maintainers, plumbers, and work gangs. Additionally, LIRR has engaged the services of
two contractors to handle repairs involving significant damage or parts replacement upon
request, as well as quarterly preventive maintenance (PM) tasks. The winterization of
equipment and guidance is determined by its respective maintenance specifications.

Implementation Status Update:

Implemented and ongoing. The WSOP working meeting is scheduled to take place in
November 2024 and the WSOP document is scheduled to occur in December 2024. The
updated WSOP document will highlight the need to consider and follow the maintenance
specifications provided by the equipment manufacturers or designated guidelines. This
ensures that maintenance practices align with industry standards and best practices for
each specific type of equipment. The Track discipline in the Engineering department has
updated its work order format to specify the type of work being performed: corrective,
preventive, or winter preparation. These work orders are entered into the EAM system
for proper documentation.

Recommendation #12

o Ensure that all projects include provisions for working with internal LIRR groups
and other MTA agencies, and external agencies to expedite the project's
completion.
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